
South Fayette Township Youth Football Association
Sunday, April 2, 2023 - 7 p.m.
Association Meeting Minutes

Present:
Bob Julius (President), Ryan Kacsur (Vice President), Jaella Richard (Treasurer), Jaime
Hick (Secretary), Scott Richard (Football Director), Trisha Self (Fundraising Coordinator),
Vanessa Keller (Webmaster), Kirk Wojno (Flag Representative)

Absent:
Leann Monz (Concessions)

Community Members Present:
Ray Gensler, Josh Keller, Kristen Kolczynski, Kim Nason, Mike Schidlmeier, Shawn Quinn,
Rachel Whitby

President:

1. Old Country Lotto Fundraising Opportunity- Glen Schreiber presented an
opportunity to replace our existing Pick-3 lottery fundraiser. The board thanked
Glen for his time and will discuss and decide within the next few weeks.

2. Bob reported that the request for use of football fields was submitted.

Vice President:

1. Ryan reached out to our uniform distributor to check on supply and future
ordering for both jerseys and pants. All is good with supply chain and future
ordering.

Treasurer:

No report given.

Secretary:

1. Minutes from the March board meeting were approved. They will be posted on
the website.

League Representative:



1. Shawn Quinn attended the meeting with Niel Loebig. No votes occurred at the
league meeting–other townships need more time to discuss. Member added that
new votes need to occur once our new board members are elected.

2. Shawn reported the league weight increase issue was discussed, but is status
quo for now.

3. Shawn also reported that the league discussed standardizing the registration
period for all townships.

4. The next league meeting is April 10th.

Football Director:

1. Scott reported kelly green practice jerseys are no longer available through
Riddell. He will start looking into replacements and costs.

Fundraising Coordinator:

1. Trish explained the problem with our current mandated lottery fundraiser is we
have more than 100 families. Some families did not get lottery tickets last year.
Possible solutions-decrease number of tickets each family gets, go to the Pick-4
numbering, or switch vendors. The board will discuss this more next month.

Concessions Coordinator:

No report given.

Registration and Rosters Coordinator:

1. Bob reviewed and finalized TACKLE AND FLAG registration dates with the
board:

a. Registration opens on Sunday, April 16th
b. Tackle Only- Last day to register and receive a customized jersey and/or

5-year jacket is Sunday, May 21st
c. Last day to register is Sunday, June 11th
d. Camp will be held on Sunday, June 11th

2. Bob reviewed and finalized costs associated with TACKLE registration with the
board:

a. New game jerseys - $120
b. New practice jersey-$TBD
c. Optional add-ons at registration:

i. Socks - $10
ii. Performance pack (socks, t-shirt, and athletic shorts) - $55

d. Bob reviewed and finalized Youth Camp information:
i. Sunday, June 11th



ii. Registration begins on Sunday, April 16th
iii. Registration closes on Monday, May 15th

3. Bob reviewed and finalized all the changes of information needed during the
registration process:

a. No need for birth year
b. Add on coach t-shirt size
c. Add on sponsorship opportunities
d. No jersey number choices for flag players
e. Sibling discounts remain the same as previous year

Webmaster:

1. Vanessa reported the website is up-to-date with all registration and camp dates
posted.

Flag Representative:

1. Flag registration dates are the same as tackle.
2. Order the same reversible jersey as last year.

Old Business:

1. Webmaster Position- Board voted unanimously to strike the last line of the
Webmaster position in the bylaws. Webmaster is now a voting position on the
board.

2. Season dates were reviewed:
a. Parent Informational Meeting and Uniform Fitting: Sunday, May 7th before

board meeting at Fairview Pavillion (if pavilion is available)
b. Heat Acclimation week will begin August 7th

3. Elections- Open positions are League Representative, Rosters and Registration,
and Flag Coordinator. There are nominees for league representative and rosters
and registration. Each nominee had the chance to speak. Members of the board
and community members who have attended two meetings voted via Google
Form. Shawn Quinn was voted in as league representative and Rachel Whitby
was voted in as rosters and registration.

New Business:
1. Bylaw Revisions- Bob and the board read through changes proposed in each

Article. Motion to was made, seconded and approved to read and vote on
accepting the changes at the next monthly meeting. Proposed changes will be
posted on our website or the public to read.

2. Kirk Wojno will be Flag Coordinator.



3. Member asked about board member frequent absenteeism and the procedure for
replacing board member.

Meeting adjourned at 8:52 p.m. Next meeting will be May 7th at 7 p.m.


